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“Within a tiny acorn, a mighty oak is waiting! 

Great things always start small, so embrace  

beginnings and take joy in the journey.” 
- Pearl Sanborn  



Grounded in Our Mission 

We, the Sisters of St. Francis, Clinton, Iowa, are grounded in 

our mission of living and promoting active nonviolence and 

peacemaking. 

We are committed to developing our understanding of, and 

strengthening our witness to, our corporate stands which  

address the death penalty, nuclear disarmament,  

immigration reform, human trafficking, care of creation, and 

basic human rights and income inequality. 

On the following pages, some of our retired sisters have 

shared how they are grounded in our mission and journey 

toward a Laudato Si’ future by: 

 

 sowing seeds… 

  tending to…  

   growing…  

    being rooted in… 
 

We have 32 sisters - making up 74% of the congregation - 

who are enjoying their retirement years after providing  

a lifetime of service to others. These women have faithfully 

served God’s people for so many years, and are still active in 

volunteer and prayer ministries.  

We have taken steps to provide our aging members with a 

worry-free retirement by making cost-effective choices and 

being good stewards of our resources. Additionally, it is with 

the loyal support of our donors that we are able to provide a 

simple, comfortable retirement while sustaining community 

life and ministry.  



Sr. Hilary Mullany 

Sr. Phyllis Morris 

Sr. Martinelle Bonnell 



Sr. Jane McCarthy 

Sr. Joan Theiss 

Sr. Teresa Kunkel 



Sr. Judy McKenna 

Sr. Mary Lou Carlson 

Sr. Carmel Jacobs 



Sr. Ida Green 

Sr. Barbara Rosener 



Sr. Donna Burke 

Sr. Maria Zeimen 

Sr. Patricia Weldon 



Sr. Jeanne d’Arc Untz 

Sr. Deborah Schneider 



Sr. Marjorie Wisor 

Sr. Ann Martinek 

Sr. Marilyn Shea 



Prayerfully consider partnering with us to 

provide for the healthcare needs and living 

expenses of our aging members. Your  

tax-deductible contribution will directly  

benefit the sisters’ retirement fund.  
 

Thank you in advance for your generosity  

and continued support!  



Drawings by Sister Sarah Martz. Used with permission. 


